Dear

As you are aware the future of the state funded Nursery Schools in your constituency and across the country is precarious if the funding proposals contained within the Government’s consultation on the future funding of Early Years education go ahead. 

Please add in here a paragraph about your own experiences at Chelwood and why you believe that Nursery Schools like ours are important for young children and their families. The more personal you can make this the better!  

My understanding is that if the proposals go ahead the Nursery Schools will in future only receive an amount per child and lose the grant that enables them to fulfil their legal obligations of employing a Head Teacher and qualified teachers, including a staff member who has expertise in special educational needs. You will appreciate that without the grant it will no longer be possible for Nursery Schools to run after 2019, when the transitional two-year funding comes to an end. It is galling to be told that the Secretary of State for Education has not given thought to what will happen to Nursery Schools once the two year proposed transitional funding comes to an end. 

I am in a state of disbelief and dismay that the Government is willing to risk losing the four hundred nursery schools that have been referred to as “the jewel in the education crown.” We should be celebrating because of 90% of nursery schools having been judged by OFSTED to be outstanding or good, not making it impossible for them to continue. Our own Nursery School, Chelwood, was judged by Ofsted to be Outstanding in September this year and has been judged as being so over the last three Ofsted inspections. 
In addition to this Chelwood is a designated National Teaching School and as such its dedicated staff team are committed to sharing their expertise with other practitioners and other schools. Our Nursery School plans, leads and delivers the Early Years training programme for the whole of Lewisham and beyond. Along with the other five outstanding Nursery Schools in our Alliance serving both Lewisham and Greenwich (STEEP TSA) we have co-constructed and deliver a specialist Early Years PGCE with QTS and Masters points in partnership with Goldsmiths University. Our graduates are already sharing their expertise across the Early Years sector and our first graduates are now in their fifth year of teaching. 

I have signed the petition Save State Funded Nursery Schools on the Parliamentary petitions website. I hope that you will do everything in your power possible to further draw the attention of the Secretary of State for Education to the concerns raised. I would be grateful if you would table a Parliamentary Question and apply for a further Westminster Hall debate on this issue. The future of our early years education is too precious to lose having been valued by children, parents and teachers for much of the twentieth century. 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

